The International School of Macao Parents’ Association (TISPA)
General Meeting
Thursday 6th November 2014, 1:30pm 
TIS – Conference Room
Agenda

TISPA General Meeting	6th November, 2014	Agenda
Present
Howard Stribbell		Lorna Elliott		Julie Kirkman			
David Spreadbury		Christie Kelso		Katrien Scott
Mary-Anne Jasinski		Laura Clarke		Sarah Luvisutto					
Trang Dooley			Louise Kewley	
Wayney Hsie			Peta Houghton					

Apologies received from Louise Davies and Kath Rose.

Minutes of last meeting (9th October)  
Distributed on-line.  No corrections noted.  Accepted as correct.

Welcome 

Head of Schools’ Report (Howard Stribbell) – See attached
· Community Day was a huge success due to all the volunteering from staff, TISPA, other parents and students. This is something that sets TIS apart from others schools.
· Run of Hope was a big success as well last week. TIS and The Four Season’s Hotel organise it and over 500 people participated. TIS alone raised 145,474 MOP, which helped Four Seasons surpass the goal of 400,000 MOP total.
· Traffic and parking: The overall times are good however there are a couple of concerns, such as cars and taxis jumping queues and double parking. Parents and students not using zebra crossing is dangerous and a plan is in place to add steps to the sidewalk, which was partly retiled recently. 
It was asked if Phase 2 included a parking structure, which it does not. Currently the plan is to restructure the basketball court for more efficient overall parking. Next year will be challenging but the new MUST tower will be finished, which has some parking. TIS is working with the architects to find a temporary parking solution during that time. Another consideration is to stagger the timetables and have Secondary students finish after Elementary students in the afternoon. The problematic times are from 2:45-3:30 and again after Club after 4 pm. 
The new gates at MUST were recently installed and intended to create a triangular space that has very little traffic due to the large number of students in that area. The goal would be to remove two of the new gates so the TIS main one-way system remains in tact, as well as to keep one exit to the main road available.
· First Aid: The TIS requirement is that all new teaching staff must have First Aid certification. A company that offers these services in Macau has been identified and the health and safety committee is researching the options and identifying which staff members are trained.
· Student Fee Schedule: TIS is seeking feedback from parents on changing the payment model to a Semester based model or combining deposit with first trimester model. No particular preference was voiced, however the new system should include more detailed information on the invoices (clearly list which months are being paid for).
· The new TIS website, as well as the TIS WeChat application, are now available in Chinese.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]A question was asked in regards to student DSEJ cards. Some students receive them, others don’t. Mr Stribbell will follow up with Sofia Hoi. Parents can reach out to Sofia Hoi directly to find out the status of their cards.

Principal’s Reports
Elementary (Mary-Anne Jasinski)
· Grade 6 trip is next week and Grade 5 trip is the following week.
· Report cards go home on November 21.
· Parent/Teacher Conferences are November 25 & 26; No school on Friday, November 28.
· The Speech Therapist will be here on November 24 & 25.
· Next week’s assembly for SK-G3 is on Wednesday at 8:45 am.
· Scotty & Lulu Kids Entertainers will be at TIS on December 5 for PK-SK classes.
· Division 1 & 2 Christmas Concert is on Saturday, December 6 and December 13 for Kindergarten. The only assembly in December will be on December 10th and will include Christmas Caroling (SK-G6).
· Last day of school is December 18; dress down and Christmas movie for Elementary.
· 4 Student Teachers in Elementary are here until December 18. They are doing well and will accompany Grade 5 and 6 on their trips.
· G4 Juvenile Diabetes Project: G4 has held several fundraisers for this project and they are holding a Tombola on Friday. Over 600 tickets were sold! An adult draw will take place on November 21 with big-ticket prizes (Ipad Mini, Dinner, Facial, Shrekfast, hotel vouchers, etc.) Tickets are 100MOP.

Secondary (David Spreadbury)
· Focus is on Experience Week: 5 International trips have been organised for High School grades. 
Cultural trip to Japan (changed from Cambodia in the past), Ski trip to Japan, Diving in Indonesia, Sri Lanka, Singapore, Chiang Mai and Taiwan. Two local camps are being offered.
· The Secondary Production is coming up on November 27-29.

Treasurer’s Report (Lorna Elliott)
Account balance as of 23 May 2014 is $88,729.25 MOP
Petty cash balance has increased to $61,250.10 MOP
A deposit of $30,000 MOP into the TISPA account will be made in the next two weeks.
Community Day was extremely successful with earnings of $26,123 MOP representing double the numbers of last year. 
Popcorn day October 31st: $3,980.50 MOP

Events Report
Events since last meeting:

· Walkathon Tuesday, October 14 was a big success. Two concerns were raised: Firstly, pollution levels were very high on that day (180). The question was asked as to what the policy is at TIS for monitoring and reviewing the air quality index when scheduling and holding outdoor activities and events. Mr Stribbell explained that there are no enforced guidelines from the government and TIS doesn’t have any strict policy at this point, but suggested that TISPA provide a draft of a new policy for TIS to review. 
The second concern was the date of this yearly event. It was asked if a later day or different time of year would be considered due to the heat in early October. TIS will review and Jacqueline Varga will consider for next year.

· Community Day Saturday, October 18 was very successful with a fantastic atmosphere due to the other sports events going on at the same time. Many students and families from other schools were at TIS and everyone really enjoyed the day. 
Some issues with the new popcorn machine were discussed and it was decided that a commercial grade machine would be most suitable for all these events. Wayney H. has offered to follow up and research the options. 
A point was made that many children are not using good manners at these events. Reinforcement of etiquette and good manners will be reviewed as students are expected to be polite and use good manners when interacting with adults and each other, including cafeteria staff and cleaners. Mr Spreadbury mentioned that this is also a focus at the Boarding House.
Upcoming events: 
· Christmas Wonderland 
Date is December 5th from 5:30-8:00 pm. 
Components discussed: BBQ, Drinks, Popcorn, Lucky Dip, Bake Sale, Stalls, Raffle, Mulled Wine, Craft (left over from last year), Santa (to be confirmed with Mr Stribbell), Choir (confirmed), Glow sticks (Wayney H. will source), Poinsettias (source smaller ones; Marrissa B.) Face Paint (Peta H not available), Gymnastics (confirmed), and Ballet. An elevation of some sort was discussed in order for the audience to see the ballet performance better. 
· Christmas Tree
A Christmas Tree is put up in the lobby at TIS (tree is in store room), tags are printed (boy/girl, age) according to list of charities contacted. Caroline K has offered to contact the charities and print new tags. Present collection starting at the end of November, when tree will be set up. Toys then need to be sorted and cross-checked with charity list. Delivery to be scheduled with charities. Kat Scott volunteered to drive her car to deliver presents. Chinese speaking volunteer needed, if possible, on the day of delivery.
Other planned events to be discussed at December meeting:
· Christmas Festivities 


General Business
· Quick review of association procedures – Julie K.
· Other issues

Date for next meeting:  December 9, 2014 - 1:30 pm, Conference Room
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